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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT AWARDS $2,388,000 LOAN TO 
VILLAGE OF GOUVERNEUR FOR WASTEWATER SYTEM
GOUVERNEUR, N.Y., June 6, 2008 – U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development State Director Patrick H. Brennan today announced a $2,388,000 loan for the Village of Gouverneur.  

The funds will be used to upgrade the Village’s wastewater system. The loan terms are 38 years at 4.5 percent interest. 
“Improving wastewater infrastructure is essential for many small communities, yet often cost prohibitive for localities to finance on their own,” said Rep. John M. McHugh (NY-23). “This low-interest loan from the USDA will ensure that Gouverneur can make the improvements necessary, bringing benefit to current and future residents and businesses."  
“Helping New York’s rural communities improve their water and wastewater infrastructure is one of our primary missions at USDA Rural Development,” said State Director Brennan. “This funding will enable Gouverneur to rehabilitate its wastewater treatment system and improve service for more than 4,200 residents.”
“The future of the Village of Gouverneur, like all North Country communities, depends on a strong viable infrastructure,” said Dorothy Vorce, Mayor of the Village of Gouverneur. “This $2,388,000 USDA Rural Development loan will enable our Village to make necessary improvements to our wastewater treatment facility and continue to provide the necessary service to our residents. The Village Board of Trustees and I are extremely pleased to receive this much needed assistance.”

“USDA Rural Development is a tremendous asset to our communities. Low interest loans like this one to Gouverneur offer much needed help to pay for costly infrastructure upgrades,” said State Sen. Darrel Aubertine (Senate District 48). “I’d like to thank the USDA, especially its state representatives and North Country staff, for helping Gouverneur secure this loan. Their hard work and expertise is appreciated as it complements the work done by village leaders to make this happen.” 

“Once again, USDA Rural Development has delivered for the North Country,” said Assemblywoman Dierdre “Dede” Scozzafava (Assembly District 122).  “In addition to recent assistance for the communities of Sandy Creek and Rutland, this loan will go a long way toward increasing our quality of life and improving the wastewater system.  I look forward to a continued partnership with Rural Development as we try to help even more communities.”

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents. In fiscal year 2007, USDA Rural Development invested more than $262 million in New York, raising its total investment in the state to more than $1.5 billion since 2001. Further information on rural programs is available by contacting the State Office at (315) 477-6400 or by visiting USDA's web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ny. 
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Committed to the future of rural communities.
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